Northwood Transfer Station Advisory Committee
May 11, 2020 
Present: Viena Dow (vienadow@gmail.com), Cheri Smith (cheri.namaste@gmail.com ), Margaret Walker (mjwalker@metrocast.net), Chris Brown (cn71brown@gmail.com ), Selectman Liaison Tim Colby (timtimber.tim@aol.com )
Absent: Sheri Guptil (Star2lgsg@aol.com ),
Cc: Lisa Lamarche (adminassist@town.northwood.nh.us ); Hal Kreider (nhhalk@metrocast.net )
Recorder:   Margaret J. Walker
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to order
Chris Brown Report on the Transfer Station operation
Minutes from 3/9/20 meeting
Transfer Station Permits: Approved by Board of Selectmen (BOS) 3/3/20. Permits will be combined for the Transfer Station and Beach passes.
	5:30pm
Chris reviewed the NRRA invoice on light iron. 6.48 tons were recycled for $55/ton. We were charged $124.89 for hauling. There was no hauling fee.
770 lbs of batteries were brought to Harding at 10 cents/lb. and $80.00 processing fee. Chris states Lamberts offers 22 cents/lb. 

Chris states our metal bin is 75% full and once full, Lamberts will pay $95.00/ton. East Coast container driver, Rick Emond, will haul the load for free. East Coast Recycling will take TVs, computer monitors, propane tanks, and other items for $1350.00/full load with no separation necessary whereas NRRA requires 2 vendors and separation of materials. Lamberts states “Metal is metal.” Lamberts does not take Refrigerators and Freezers but Hardings may take them at their light iron rate.
Plastic/cardboard needs a 45 yard roll-off for a cost of $4500.00. The current 40 yard roll-off would be used as a backup. 

Dirt Doctors will take our compost for 

free and will bring bark mulch.

Chris states he will present a proposal to the Board of Selectman to discontinue NRRA assistance with metal, plastic, cardboard vendors as he will assume negotiations for best prices. Further, Chris proposes NRRA services will be limited to providing total sums of recycling for purposes of annual reporting and education/certification of staff. 

Chris suggested the committee visit the Bow plant. They charge $105.00/ton for household wastes. Viena stated our current association with Lamprey ends in 5 years and is currently at a $67.00 rate.
Reviewed and discussed
Due to the current CoVid 19 Pandemic, the committee determined implementation of the new stickers should begin July 1, 2020.

	Committee voiced concerns to Chris that Board approved plans were not followed and current actions do not reflect long term planning goals as stated in previous minutes. The committee discussed NRRA’s assistance with long range planning and the positive programs they have provided to Northwood as well as other towns such as Rollingsford.
Committee discussion related to the need to supervise this area to assure loads are not contaminated.

Motion/Viena, 2nd Cheri, Minutes approved as written. Unanimous. The committee expressed frustration that programs approved by the Board of Selectman were not followed as approved per the March 9, 2020 minutes. Further, the committee questioned the necessity for the TSAC committee if approved programs are no longer in effect. The committee requested the Board Liaison speak to the BOS to determine the viability/usefulness of the committee. 
Committee will develop educational handouts to accompany the new stickers. Citizens will be informed via signage, posters, social media, and handouts. Committee will be available for the distribution of permits.

	 Adjournment

Next meeting June 8, 2020 at 5:30pm 

Location of meeting: Community Center, Northwood Narrows.
Note: The June 8th meeting lacked a quorum and was cancelled.

The next meeting is rescheduled for June 15, 2020 at 5:30pm. Location of the meeting is Community Center Northwood Narrows.
	Move to adjourn Viena, 2nd Cheri. Unanimous.
Agenda items for next meeting: 

Board Liaison will report whether the committee should continue as described in the TSAC charter. 
Transfer Station Permit distribution plan
	Adjourned at 6:53pm
Submitted by Margaret Walker, Secretary


